
April 19th 2023, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. Chad Cooley and John 
Strope were present with Jeff Robbins arriving later.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with 
Michael and Danielle Austin from Austin Sand and Gravel present. Michael and Danielle 
were present for the bidding process. 
 
The board moved right into the bids that came in throughout the month. Bids were 
opened from Johnson’s Quarries Inc., F.S. Lopke Contracting, Inc., Austin Sand and 
Gravel, Marcus Cole Construction Inc., and Stagecoach Transport & Crushing LLC. for 
the 18,000 tons of 4” minus stone. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept Austin Sand 
and Gravel’s bid for $11.15 a ton of 4” minus aggregates delivered to Bonin Rd. as 
needed. John Strope seconded that motion and the motion passed. 
 
Dust oil bids were opened from Midland Asphalt Materials Inc. and Suit-Kote 
Corporation. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept Suit-Kote Corporation’s bid for 
20,000 +or- of AEP or EDP at $2.14 a gallon. John Strope seconded this motion and the 
motion passed. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. John Strope made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the minutes of 
the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was 
reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, 
and the treasurer’s report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Plowed and cindered as needed. 
Graded out potholes and filled some with cold patch. 
Added material to Haigh’s Pond and Potterville Street. 
Graded and rolled roads. 
Replaced pole and stop sign at the intersection of Ridge Rd. and Route 467. 
Set up the water tank on the 07’. 
Repaired the cracked muffler on the roller. 
Had Mountain Lake Construction come fix cable on garage door. 
JBK Logging, John Kolesar cut the right of way back on Bonin Rd. for the Dirt and 
Gravel Rd. Project 
Held the Spring Clean Up at the bldg. on April 1st. 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
No word back from Matt Dewing after Chad informed him of our plans moving forward 
regarding tar and chipping Lovett Hill Road. This matter is considered complete. 
 
The board agreed that the denial of the road closure requested from John Kolesar is 
also complete at this time. Ridge Rd. will remain open, as is. 



The Herrickville Fire Company Contract was signed. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to bid out tar and chipping equipment, using costar pricing 
to be opened at next months meeting. John Strope seconded that motion and the 
motion passed. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to bid out 1000 tons of dirty 1b stone, to be opened at next 
months meeting. John Strope seconded that motion and the motion passed. 
 
John Strope made a motion to advertise for extra dust oil available for purchase to 
township residents. Jeff Robbins seconded that motion and the motion passed. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to have John Strope submit applications into the Dirt and 
Gravel Road Project program for the other half of Bonin Road and Dehaan Road to be 
considered for 2024. Jeff Robbins seconded that motion and the motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:35 p.m.                   
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      


